411 Brixton Avenue St. Lambert, P.Q. January 25, 1964

Dear Mr. Maclean,

Thank-you for your letters and observations for the past two months. I am sorry that I did not answer sconer. I seem to have the bad habit of letting my correspondence pile up until I see that I will have to spend a weekend at my desk. The weather is poor this weekend, so...! I must break this bad habit of mine.

Enclosed is a supply of C&N form #2. I expect to revise all the C&N forms within a few months, after the old forms run out.

Eclipse night (Dec 30) was a good night, but was very cold (down to -15°F), and I observed the eclipse from "moon enters penumbra" to "total eclipse ends". The eclipse was very dark, and the only observers who could see it during totality was a group far from the city. I pin-pointed the location of the moon on my star atlas from an ephemeris, and pointed my 8" telescope at that region of the sky, but I still could not locate the moon!

Best regards and good observing.

Jim Low

Jun Land